
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

         
    Term 1 
    8th March 2024 

 
Date  Program Time 

11th March Monday Labour Day Public Holiday  

21st March Thursday Learning Showcase 3.30-
4.30pm 

21st March Thursday Harvest Fest 4.30-6pm 

24th March Sunday Palm Sunday  

28th March Thursday Holy Thursday  

28th March Thursday Term 1 Ends 1pm 

29th March Friday Good Friday  

30th March Saturday Holy Saturday  

31st March Sunday Easter Sunday  

15th April Monday Term 2 Begins 8.45pm 

25th April  Thursday Anzac Day  

26th April Friday Closure Day  

4th May Saturday St Pius X Bunnings 
Sausage Sizzle 

 

    

Prayer of the Week 
Our Father … 
Merciful God, 

As your loving children, 
We are eager to do what is right. 

Send your Holy Spirit to live with us 
And to fill us with your light. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

From the Acting Principal: 

This week we received the following information from Marwin Austerberry, General 
Manager, Eastern Region Office of Melbourne Archdiocese Schools. 
 
Dear Parents, 
  
As most of you would be aware our Principal Mrs Barbara Gomez has taken Long 
Service Leave this year and was due to return to the school in October 2024. Since 
commencing leave Mrs Gomez has made the decision to resign from her position as 
Principal and will not be returning to the school. 
  
Mr Jim O’Sullivan will continue in the role of Acting Principal supported by the 
Leadership Team and Staff. 
  
I am sure you will join with me in acknowledging Mrs Gomez for her contribution as 
an educator and leader in the Archdiocese of Melbourne, and for her hard work and 
dedication as Principal of St Pius X School. 
  
There will be opportunities for you to thank Mrs Gomez for her contribution to 
Catholic education and our school community later in the year. 
  
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr O’Sullivan, staff, students and the 
school community for their ongoing support of St Pius X School. 
  
Marwin Austerberry 
Regional General Manager 
Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools 
 
On behalf of the St. Pius X Parish and School community we thank Barbara for her 
years of devotion to and passion for St. Pius X students, staff and families. Barbara 
was dedicated to providing the families of Heidelberg West with an accessible, 
inclusive and quality faith based educational setting. 
 
Barbara’s drive, energy and ‘never take no for an answer’ attitude is evidenced by 
the major refurbishment of the school through the multi-staged Building Program. 
 
Loyola Community Service Students: 
This week we had 5 Year 11 students from Loyola College supporting our staff and 
students with their learning. These students were a credit to Loyola and a great 
benefit to the staff and students. 
 
Thank you to the Loyola students: Jack, Adam, Dion, Katerina and Hugo. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

La Trobe University Occupational Therapy Students: 
Today we welcomed 3 Occupational Therapy students from La Trobe University who 
will be with us each Friday for the next 8 weeks. Welcome to Karl, Portia and Freddy. 
 
Gardening Club: 
Thank you to those parents who were able to attend Miss Bella’s first Gardening 
Club. These will occur on the first Thursday of each month, during School terms, 
from 2.30pm until 3.30pm. 
Thank you to Robbie (Alfie’s mum), Tannaz (Lola’s mum), Janine (Orson’s mum) 
and Fr. Wayne 
 
NAPLAN: 
Next week our Year 3 & 5 students along with students from schools across Australia 
will begin their participation in the National Assessment Program – Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN). 
 
During these sessions, staff will provide support and guidance to students. This 
assistance may include clarifying instructions, offering emotional support, and 
ensuring a conducive testing environment.  
 
The aim is to help students feel confident and focused during the assessment period, 
maximising their potential to demonstrate their skills accurately.  
 
Now that we have passed the halfway mark of the term and are looking forward to 
the Long Weekend as a time to rest with our families, I would like to express the 
heartfelt gratitude of the school staff for your ongoing support, understanding and 
genuine appreciation of our efforts to provide the best learning and teaching 
environment that we can for our students. It speaks to the School’s core values of 
educating your child academically, socially, emotionally and spiritually.   
 
Your commitment to your child’s education along with the dedication and expertise of 
our staff has been the driving force behind our collective success.  
 
Our School is not just a building; it is a vibrant and thriving community because of 
parents like you who actively engage in your child’s learning journey.  
 
Your dedication to fostering a culture of learning at home echoes in the 
achievements and growth we witness in each child. 
 
Regards 
 
Jim O’Sullivan 
Acting Principal 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

2024 School Fees and Levies 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
School Fees are billed per Family and Student Levies are billed per student. Statements are sent out in Term 1 with the 
full amount payable per annum.  
 
You can elect to pay school fees as an annual payment in Term 1, three equal instalments in Term 1, 2 and 3, by credit 
card, cash, BPAY or by Direct Debit (monthly or fortnightly).  
 
Every child is charged an annual fee covering items such as Excursions, Incursions, Religious Education, Class sets, Library, 
Information Technology, PE Costs and other educational resources. 
 
Camp fees (if applicable) will be charged separately prior to commencing activities. 

PROCEDURE FOR COLLECTING SCHOOL FEE PAYMENTS 

 
i. Fees are due for payment within 7 days of the beginning of each Term. 

 
ii. Payments can be made by Direct Debit Authority, BPAY, MasterCard and Visa card, EFTPOS card. Please contact 

the school office for further information. 
 

iii. Fees paid in total in Term 1 will have an early payment discount of 5% applied to their family account. This 
excludes student levies and Montessori family fees. 

 
iv. All Fees and levies must be finalised by 1st September (Term 3). 

 
v. In the event that the fees have not been paid by the due date the following procedures will be implemented: 

 
 

a) A reminder statement will be sent in Term 2 and a Fees Statement reminder in Term 3, if applicable 
(excluding Direct Debit authorities). 

 
b) A repayment schedule to accommodate current needs may be negotiated in circumstances where financial 

hardship can be demonstrated after discussion with the Principal. Agreed arrangements for periodical 
payment of fees will ensure that the outstanding debt is reduced, and that any debt is contained within 
reasonable limits and the repayment plan is manageable by the parents. 

 
c) If no response is received within 14 days of the due date, a request will be forwarded for an interview with 

the Principal. 
 
If you have any concerns regarding the payment of school fees, please make an appointment with the Principal or 
contact the School Office. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

2024 FEES SCHEDULE 

 
St Pius X         St Pius X  

       Montessori 
Family Fees $1055          $1055             
Curriculum Levy/Student $644          $644 
ICT Levy / Student $155             $155         
Building Levy $100 Total $1954          $100    Total $1954 
Camp Levy* (Grades 4 – 6) $370 Total $2324 

 

Montessori: Annual Fee^           $1,500  Total $3454 
Montessori: New Family Fee 
^ 

          $1,500  Total $4954 

 
^Montessori Fees are due by March 1st, 2024 
  
Early Payment Discount 
An early payment discount of 5% applies to St Pius X Family Fees $1009.00 ($958.55). This excludes 
student levies (Curriculum & ICT), Camp Levies and Montessori fees (New family and Annual fees). 

Camps, Sports, Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply for a Victorian 
Government CSEF payments. The CSEF provides payments, currently $125 per annum, for eligible students to attend 
activities like: school camps or trips; swimming and school-organised sport programs; and excursions & incursions. 
How to Apply 
For more information regarding the contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx  
 

MACS Concessional School Fees Policy 
To assist school families in accessing a Catholic primary education for their child/children, the Melbourne Archdiocese of 
Catholic schools has introduced from 2022, a concessional fee policy.  
The following families are strongly encouraged to apply: 

• Any family of Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander heritage. 
• Any family holding an HCC and eligible for CSEF. 
• Any family holding a DVA Gold Card. 
• Any family identified as refugees and holding an ImmiCard. 

   

   

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

  

   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 

Vinnies Welfare Assistance Line is 1800 305 330 (Monday–Friday 10.00am to 3.00pm). 
Over the phone, we will determine your situation and make a personal arrangement to 
support you. 
Welfare Assistance Line - St Vincent de Paul Society - Good Works (vinnies.org.au) 
 

https://www.vinnies.org.au/findhelp/view/210
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